
Sept. - Oct. 2020

Two Months and Five States

I'm sure many of you already 
know this, but babies take a lot of 
time. After the first month of 
adjusting to little sleep, we have 
finally gotten into a routine. My 
wife has had a servant's heart 
through all of it, and I am truly 
blessed to have her. Our little boy 
has already taken to travels like a 
champ! At only two months old, 
he has already been in five states. 
God has blessed us with safety and
good health, and he sleeps most of
the time we are driving. 

  We lost a few meetings at the 
beginning of September, but God knew that we would need the time to recover from the birth. However, we got 
back to meetings in the middle of September, being in Pennsylvania, Maryland, New York, and Michigan, 
including several missions conferences and one VBS. It was a blessing to be able to serve! Our meetings have 
been wonderful; God has allowed us to have fruit among you, which abounds to your account!
    The next two months are rather uncertain for us. Several of our November meetings had to be rescheduled, 
but I have already been in California (Lena and Simeon remained at home due to his vaccinations) and we still 
have meetings in Pennsylvania and Ohio. We were planning to go to Germany in December to help the 
Petersons with a Christmas outreach distribution, but with travel from the United States banned at the moment 
and no outlook to change soon, we are anticipating that we will need to cancel that trip. We have also had issues
getting the paperwork for Simeon. Please pray that we would be able to travel soon; this trip is already a year-
and-a-half in the planning. God has His perfect timing, we know, but we are eager to be at work on the field. 
    God is continuing to bless our ministry, however. We now have 15 supporting churches, and are now 
approaching a third of our needed support. Thank you all so much for your prayers! We could never have 
expected what this year would hold at its outset, nor could we have imagined how God would direct our paths, 
but He receives all the glory for all He has done. We are praying that we would reach 25 supporting churches 
and 50% by the end of winter. With our schedule being a little barren at the moment, we know it will be by 
God's grace entirely, and we know He is able! Please pray with us to this end, and that our schedule for 2021 
would fill up more. 
    We also made very good friendships during our last two months. Between the pastors, those who opened their
homes to us, those who took us out for dinner, those who worked along side of us, and those that greeted us and 
made us feel like family, we are truly reminded that we are in one accord in the Spirit of God. You will be in our
prayers, as we are assured that we are in yours!
    One special answer to prayer: Lena was approved for her green card! Thank you for your prayers!

In Christ, CONNECT with us: Sending Church: Mission Board:

Praises:Praises:
* Lena approved for Green Card!
* Three more churches took us on for 
support!
* Good health and safe travels
* Able to get car repairs without 
breakdowns

Prayer requests:
* God to use us in our November 
meetings
* Continued health for us all
* God to bring us 25 churches and 
50% support by the end of winter
* Vehicle maintenance and safe travels
* God to fill our schedule for 2021
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